Access to Opioid Addiction Treatment Subcommittee 
06/04/2014
1:00-2:30pm

Meeting Minutes

· Present:  Diann Jones (Co-Chair), Jim Lafferty (Co-Chair), Emily Vera, Tony Brazen, Roseanne Faust, Dave Humes, Kevin Massey on behalf of Karyl Rattay via phone, Daphne Warner, Richard Margolis, Joe Connor, Wendy Nurse, Steve Blank, Lynn Fahey, Jerry Gallucci, Debra Crosson, Dyanne Simpson, Rich Bounds, Steve Dettwyler, Wendy Harris
· Meeting minutes for 5/4 were reviewed and approved.
· Chairperson’s Reports – Senate Bill 219 (Access to Naloxone)
· Jim congratulated some committee members on the Naloxone legislation passing unanimously in the Senate; Dave showed a Naloxone trainer which speaks instructions – may be somewhat expensive but is extremely user friendly.  The Naloxone bill may be on the floor on 6/5/14 or the following Thursday in the House.  Also discussed the example of having kits put together and distributed by a community agency with items such as a vial, mask, syringe, etc., which would be another way of making the antagonist more readily available. 
· Presentation of available data regarding people not receiving treatment – Roseanne Faust
· Roseanne shared a document with daily admissions activity and spoke about the data giving rise to further questions, one of the most important being why do people leave before intake is complete.  Sometimes it could be that after 3:00 the MCO isn’t available, or that while waiting, the cravings supersede the desire for the intake.  Joe Connor mentioned that it may not even be a rational reason that can be changed by the system, but just an individual’s thought process.  Suggestions were made that a few questions by asked of consumers on their way out to find out why they are leaving.  There was also a suggestion of using the TCM to help navigate the system and provide immediate case management.  They may be able to help meet the need for easily accessible treatment.  A question was asked regarding the increase in Caucasian admissions, and whether there is a disparity in access or education that needs to be addressed.  Finally, the definition of wait list varies from agency to agency, which caused a discrepancy in the data.  This is now clarified, as those on a wait-list are now differentiated from those with a pending assessment.
· Additional barriers to treatment
· Rich Bounds spoke about the comments made by a group of doctors from ACEP regarding the list of barriers and recommendations that has been drafted.  The strongest takeaways from these comments were that there needs to be a central place that identifies resources available to treat patients (a centralized number and/or website).  Secretary Landgraf and Jill Rogers along with the Healthcare Commission are seeking an implementation grant to create an information warehouse through a central portal that should meet this need.
· While ER docs tend to be ahead of the game in terms of basic education in this area, primary care docs, dentists and other physicians would still benefit from more outreach/education, as reflected in the draft recommendations.

· Diann discussed some notes that she made after meeting with two more people regarding barriers to treatment.  There was some discussion around addressing the stigma of addiction treatment, and the importance of having a variety of accessible treatment options.  There was also discussion about the “My Outcomes” program used via iPad at Thresholds, which provides easy and instant feedback and has been a very helpful tool.  Another barrier identified was that individuals will sometimes say they do not have insurance when they do, in order to get treatment.

· There were questions regarding the format of recommendations, what the process is in presenting them to the GAC and Secretary and whether a logic model is needed.  Jim will follow up on these questions.

· Announcements - BCCS has a new intake process which is needs-based rather than first come, first serve – everyone coming between 7 to 8AM will be seen and offered supportive services, with treatment being based on needs.  This led to some discussion around pregnancy and the use of methadone.

· Next meeting will be Wednesday, August 6, 2014 at 1PM
